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09 June 2010
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Dead lamprey at Bonneville’s WA shore ladder auxiliary water supply LPS.
On the afternoon of 07 June, Project Fisheries received notice from PSFMC lamprey researchers that the WA shore ladder AWS LPS exit had failed and lamprey were unable to exit leading to numerous lamprey mortalities.  Project Fisheries met with the lamprey researchers and discovered that the plastic mesh inside the pipe had become dislodged.  The mesh was used to prevent lamprey from attaching to the pipe on their way out.  The dislodged mesh clogged the end of the pipe preventing lamprey from exiting.  Lamprey researchers were able to determine there was a potential problem when passage increased in the lower WA shore ladder over the past two days with high river flows but nothing was recorded on the LPS exit counter.  28 dead adult lamprey were removed from the pipe as well as 20 that were still alive.  The live lamprey were released to the WA shore ladder exit section. 
A. Species – Pacific lamprey 
B. Origin – Unknown
C. Marks and Tags – None
D. Time of Death – Within 24 hours of discovery
E. Future and Preventative Measures – The exit section was removed and it was shortened.  A viewing section was cut into the top side to make monitoring on the inside of the exit pipe much easier.  The mesh used to keep lamprey from attaching was secured to the outside of the pipe. This will make monitoring the mesh easier and any future failure of the mesh attachment points would be visible, would not affect the interior of the pipe, and would therefore not impede lamprey passage.  
F. Other – The Bradford Island LPS exit section will be retrofitted and/or redesigned using these same principles to prevent blockage inside the pipe and make monitoring easier.  27 of the 28 mortalities were saved for proximate analysis by University of Idaho as well as NOAA’s statolith archives.  
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